## METH TASK FORCE MEETING NOTES June 7, 2007

Present: L. Burgess, M. Cronberg, E. O'Connell, J. Weaver, S. White, K. Wiseman

- J. Weaver will host the MTF Booth at the Juvenile Concerns Conference on June 8<sup>th</sup>. The conference is for educators and law enforcement and brings youth services together. S. White will host the message theater for the conference.
- K. Wiseman reports the Governor's office has requested copies of the Young Guns posters be sent to them. The posters have been distributed throughout the community to include city hall, the library, the hospital and medical clinics. K. Wiseman will send the posters to the Governor's office and will continue distributing the posters throughout the community.
- M. Lucke has designed a PSA in response to the "Warning Flyer" that was initially presented at the March 1<sup>st</sup> community presentation which was recently distributed via email. The local, and Safford, radio stations are running the Partnership radio campaigns as provided by L. Burgess.
- No new treatment or grant opportunities to report.
- Reviewed the movie "Downfall." The reviews are positive, it is 85minutes in length, and costs \$250. At this time, the money is available, but MTF agreed to not purchase unless there becomes a venue for its presentation.
- <u>Rural Roads</u> article was distributed to the Governor, area representatives, city council, and other local points of contact.
- WASA does provide information to the local teachers twice a year. The MTF could consider providing literature to the teaching staff through this distribution.
- S. White provides WASA report. The summer program is very active and Sally is the only full time WASA employee. Letters have been sent to the parents and the newspaper with a message stating, "Stop Providing, Start Parenting." The Senior Trip and Grad Night events were both successful.
- The next meeting will be **July 12<sup>th</sup>** at 12 noon at the WPD.